

NANCY HATHAWAY 1539 So. Virginia Street Reno, NV 89509 (775) 688-1988

NATHANIEL K. LaSHORE (702) 399-9041 (702) 456-4769 IHSAN AZZAM Health Officer ANTINETTE MAESTAS Secretary-Treasurer 4710 E. Flamingo Rd. Las Vegas, NV 89121 (702) 456-4769 Fax (702) 456-1948

JOHNNIE WILLIAMS Board Member (702) 456-4769

NEVADA STATE BARBER'S HEALTH and SANITATION BOARD



Minutes - March 30, 2020 - Special/Emergency Business Meeting

President Nathaniel LaShore called the meeting to order on Monday, March 30, 2020, the time was 11:00 A.M. this meeting was teleconferenced.

Board members Ms. Nancy Hathaway, Mr. Nathaniel LaShore, Mr. Johnnie Williams, and Antinette Maestas. Mr. Azzam was not participating in this meeting.

Ms. Gwen Braimoh made a public comment on how we need to make an emergency plan for in case this ever happens again. Mr. Gary Scoggins made public comment that under the Cares Act there are small business loans available.

New Business -

Emergency Distance Learning for Barber Schools. Ms. Maestas stated that all school owners were participating in this meeting and we should start with them presenting their plans and platforms that they will be using at their schools. After that the Board can make the decision to accept the platform or make recommendations to them.

Mr. LaShore asked for proposals, Ms. Braimoh has proposed to use Milady Mind Tap. Ms. Braimoh as stated that Milady is offering this for no charge to schools at this time. Mr. Byron stated he was using Learn World with Pivot Point. He is very comfortable with Learn World. Mr. Allen states that he wanted to use Milady Mind Tap. Ms. Maestas wanted on the record that Mr. Allen had been proactive and got this all together before everything was shut down. Mr. Bolden asked Mr. Allen how Mind Tap was working with him. Mr. Allen feels it is working great. Mr. Allen also suggest that mannequins be used for practical. Mr. Lewis from The Art of Barbers asked if the Board had looked at these platforms. Ms. Maestas stated that the board had seen all the platforms. Ms. Hathaway had some concerns about new schools and the time limit of distance learning. Ms. Braimoh agrees that no new students be enrolled at this time. Ms. Maestas stated that on these platforms it allows to log hours when the student is logged in. Ms. Braimoh asked to be clear how many hours could be allowed for day. There was much discussion on contracted hours. Ms. Hathaway suggests that we should uphold the students contracted hours. Ms. Hathaway made a motion for distance learning for the next 60 days unless we get open sooner, no new students at this time, students receive contracted hours, you would need to show the log in information and that would serve as time cards. Practical hours would be accepted providing the student is using mannequins. Log in sheets would be required for time cards. Mr. Williams seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion passed.

April 19, 2020 Board Meeting and Examinations – Ms. Maestas states that because of the Directive the Governor ordered, and the way the laws are written we have to have 60 to schedule an exam. Ms. Hathaway made a motion to reschedule the April 19, 2020 examination and Business Meeting to May 31, 2020. Mr. Williams seconded the motion and all was in favor.

April 20, 2020 Instructor Exam – Ms. Maestas states that because of the Directive the Governor ordered, and the way the laws are written we have to have the 60 days to schedule exam. Ms. Hathaway made a motion to reschedule the April 20, 2020 Instructors exam to June 1, 2020. Mr. Williams seconded the motion and all was in favor.

Public Comment -

Ms. Braimoh told the Board thank you for getting this done so quickly to help everyone involved.

Mr. Byron asked the Board if there would be any consideration from the Board to make guidelines for when we do open. He was told that when the time came for that we would do whatever the Governor asked.

Ms. Hathaway made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Williams seconded the motion and all was in favor.

There being no further business before the Board the meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by:

Antinette Maestas, Secretary/Treasurer

Approved this 31st day of May, 2020, by:

Nathaniel LaShore, President

Ihsan Azzam, Health Officer

Johnnie Williams, Board Member

Nancy Hathaway, Vice President